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Dear St Wilfrid's, 

Like many of you, I have just watched the Government announce that all schools will now be 

closed from tomorrow for most pupils. 

Unfortunately, once again we were not aware of this decision until it was announced and due to 

the last minute nature of the announcement we, like many schools who had planned to be open 

tomorrow, will have to be closed to all children tomorrow (Tuesday) only as we prepare for 

how we can provide for both children of critical workers, vulnerable children and the children 

who are having to learn remotely. Treetops will also be closed tomorrow. 

We have started to collect the data needed and we will confirm places by the end of the school 

day tomorrow at the latest ready for Wednesday. In the meantime, all families, who can access 

the website, will find the information they need to get started with remote learning on 

our remote learning page . 

We did not want to have to close the school in this way and we are very sorry for the difficult 

circumstances you will be placed in because of it.  

We will update you with further information tomorrow.  

Kind regards, 

Mr Hateley 

 

https://www.stwilfrids-hh.school/web/remote_learning/456569

